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Dear Parishioner
O

n August 13th this year we celebrated the tenth anniversary of our twinning with Malawi.    Those who came to the Garden Party will remember that we held a raffle in aid of the School for the Blind in Nazombe.   We raised £800 and Fr Boniface took this with him on his return to Malawi from Sevenoaks.

For several years now, we have sent a gift to cover the annual cost of feeding the staff and pupils.  This year we have sent almost double the amount needed and advised the Headmaster to use the excess for the benefit of his pupils.

We have now received a letter from the headmaster, thanking us for this gift and enclosing a detailed list of how the money has been used.  He had not been expecting this amount, which made it all the more meaningful.   This is what he says:
I write to express our sincere thanks for the donation of money you sent through Fr Boniface.   We do not take this for granted.   This gesture has proved to us that you value most the lives and education of students with visual impairment.

The school has benefited a lot from this gift.   We have purchased the food items as we have been doing with your previous donations.   The surplus money has been used in the construction of ramps so that the students can move freely when getting in and out of their hostels.  Also, maintenance work to the girls’ bathroom.
The two hostels and the dining hall have now been wired for electricity.   We have also bought five window panes to replace some of our broken ones, two wash basins, two pails and two hurricane lamps.
We pray that the bonds between the Parish of Corpus Christi and the Parishes in Malawi continue to flourish.

Wishing you all a happy life as you are celebrating the ten years of existence of the Twinning Programme.

Christopher Chanunkha

Head Teacher
The School for the Blind is in the Parish of Chiringa, where the Playgroup is located.   We have just sent our annual gift to keep the playgroup in operation.   With your help, over 250 children of pre-school age receive a hot meal every day, plus a basic education which prepares them for primary school. 
W

e have just started to help a new Parish - Njale - in the Diocese of Chikwawa.   The Parish Priest is Francis Mpatsa who ministered at Nsanje for several years.   He proved to be a splendid manager of the funds we sent to overhaul the primary school and establish a large area for growing crops for the community, including irrigation from the nearby river.
Education standards improved enormously and so did the chance of avoiding future shortages of food through conditions of drought.

Fr Francis does not now have the nearby river, but he has a school which is in similar condition to that of Nsanje Primary, before we started to help.

This school was founded in 1969 and this year they have a total of 1,164 pupils - boys and girls - with only 17 teachers.   They have nine classrooms, a library and just seven latrines.
If you pick up a calculator, it will become clear that the facilities available for this many pupils are woefully inadequate.   We have the chance to aid not only an improvement in educational standards, but also the sanitary conditions available to teachers and pupils.    
If we don’t do it, no one else will!
We have just sent £1,500 to get the work started which includes securing the building before work can begin, by the strengthening of doors and windows, to keep out intruders.   This is an important first step before the school can be refurbished.
The whole block will then be wired up and linked to the local electricity supply, to enable education to continue beyond daylight hours.
You will be kept informed about this new project as work progresses.   There is much to be done and your continuing help will be very much appreciated
* * * * *
A film show is planned for Sunday January 8th at 2.30 pm.

We have received many photographs from those in Malawi who benefited from our last Container shipment and we hope you will be able to come along and see the results of your generous giving.   
Everyone and especially the staff and students of the Secondary School in Mchinji, are so very grateful to our parishioners and the many others who give so generously to our Container Project.
Our next container is planned to go to Malawi in March 2012.   You will hear more about this after Christmas.

* * * * *

Your Malawi Team is asking for help of a different kind.   Do we have a parishioner who has the knowledge to advise Robbie Scahill (on 01732 351616) on the maintenance of our web site?   Robbie would love to hear from you.  
We are now nearing the end of the year and have had yet another very successful year.   Your support for this, our own missionary project, has been remarkably well supported, despite current financial pressures.

Thank you on behalf of our friends in Malawi.
Peter Wells

On behalf of your Malawi Team
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